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Next MEETING  Oct. 26th,  2019      Holy Family Parish  Hall, 5700 Nickerson Road, West Sechelt 

SUNSHINE COAST 

QUILTERS’ GUILD 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD              P.O. BOX 2083, Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0          www.scquiltersguild.com  

Special Points of            
Interest 

Next meeting:              
Oct. 26th, 2019 

Doors open: 8:45 am   
 

Mini Workshop $5: 
9:30am:  Origami/Folded 

Fabric—Shel Hein 
 

Business Meeting: 
11:00 am 

Show & Tell 
Coffee/Snack Break,   

 
Program: Trunk 

Show—Where will this 
Adventure Take Me 
Next? - Janet Harper 

 
Executive meeting     

follows 15 minutes after the 
program ends and all members 

are welcome to attend. 

Board  & Group contact 2 

Past Sept RD Minutes 3 

Past Sept Board Minutes 4 

Oct. Program  5 & 6 

Comfort Society Report       6  

Shows: Calendar      8 

HAW Report    10 

Program Summary  
2019/2020 

   11 

Library    12 

Membership Info    12 

Inside this issue: 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT— Rojean Trent 

 Oct, 2019 

                     Hostess Schedule* 

Oct 26th, 2019: 1/2 Moon Crazies 
Nov 30th, 2019: Fat Quarters 

January 25th, 2020: Cotton Club 
February 29th, 2020: Gone to Pieces 

March 28th, 2020: Pender Harbour Piecemakers 
April 25th, 2020: 1/2 Moon Crazies 

May 30th, 2020: Fat Quarters 
Sept. 26, 2019: Cotton Club 

 
*When Satellite group is hosting all members of the 
Satellite group are welcome to stay (no charge) and  
enjoy and participate in the day’s activities.   

Next NEWSLETTER  
Deadline: 

Nov. 8th, 2019 
Things to Remember for meeting: 

**Coffee/tea cup –  
*** Name Tag 

**Donation to hostess group for 
snack      

Fat Quarter Draw    
THEME:  Oceans/Sea Life 

This Month’s Hostess Group:     

1/2 Moon Crazies 

Hello ladies! 

Thank you for making Resource Day successful!  If you look around 
the room and starting adding up the number of Quilters it takes to 
make our meetings look so effortless, you would be surprised.        
September gathered 86 of us together.  Of that 86, half were              
volunteering their time.  The committees around the room are run by 
many talented and enthusiastic Quilters.  We are lucky and I am       
grateful for all of you. 

HAW is now a pleasant memory.  We are looking at, as a guild, if we 
should remain in the rotation for hosting. We will be talking about this 
next meeting and possibly having a vote.  The comment has been 
made that our members do not attend the event when it is being held 
on Vancouver Island, so why continue. I have heard very positive  
comments about the event also.  Thinking caps on! 

I had planned to present my President’s Challenge in September but, 
some things cannot be 
rushed!  “Music is My 
Muse” will be presented, 
ready or not, at October   
Resource Day.  Hope to 
see you all there.  Bring 
Show and Tell to inspire the 
rest of us! 
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Loose Threads:   Meet at a      

member’s home in Sechelt area—

taking turns to host.  1st & 3rd    

Thursday: 10 - 2  Sonja Randell                

604-885-7722  sonja2287@telus.net 

Fat Quarters:  Meet at Lutheran 

Church 4607 Whitaker Road;  3rd 

Sundays: 11 - 3    

Rita Hunt 604-885-3601 

ritamhunt49@gmail.com 

 

Gone To Pieces:   

Meet at Frank West Hall Gibsons. 

Second Sat of the month 

Linda Evans clevans7@eastlink.ca 

Cotton Club:   

Meet at Frank West Hall Gibsons 

2nd Tues & 3rd Sat of the month  

Linda Gant  604-886-7639 

lgant@telus.net 

Pender Harbour Piecemakers:  

Meet at Madeira Park: Lee Ewing 

604-883-2620  lewing@dccnet.com 

 

½ Moon Crazies:  Meets at  Senior 

Centre, Sechelt. 2nd Sat. 9—5      

Judi Wilson 604-885-2343 and    

Eryl Shindel 604-885-0276 

 

 

Please contact : 
Val Marus: 

valmarus1@gmail.com 
     

Next Newsletter Deadline 
Oct. 4th, 2019 

   
for Meeting:  

Oct 26th, 2019 

Classified……………$10.00 *PI 
Bus card size……...  $10.00 *PI 
8 issues ……………..$50.00 
¼ Page for ……….…$14.00 *PI 
8 issues…………… ..$90.00 
½ Page …………..….$21.00 *PI 
8 issues………………$125.00 
Full Page ….………...$42.00 *PI 
8 issues……………....$200.00 
One time email to all members, 
………….Quilting related $15.00               
……………..Commercial $35.00  
 

Satellite Group Rep contact information:    

Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2019-2020 Board Membership 

Advertising Rates (per issue* (PI) for period Sept - May, excluding Dec): 

 SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

Position Name Position Name 

President Rojean Trent Vice President Kim Thompson 

Past President 
Sunshine 

Karen Biddlecombe 
Val Marus 

Treasurer Helene Johnston 

Secretary Moira Sarling Website Admin Elizabeth Byrne 

Block of the Month  Donna Thompson, Janet 
Thornton, Vicky Kay 

2021 Quilt Show 
Chair  

Karen Biddlecombe will              
mentor new Chair 

Comfort Quilts 
 

Jeannette Thompson, Phyllis 
Erlenbusch, Joan Baker, Jean 
Whitehead, Marie Malcolm, Janet 
Flumerfelt, Linda Child, Andrea 
Wilson, Lynda White 

Quilt Show         
Committee 

TBD—please feel free to step        
forward :) 

Membership &             
Merchandise 

Pauline Weber, Grace 
Whitelock, Mona MacKinnon 

Publicity /  
CQA Rep 

Moira Sarling,  
Marg Kurys 

Program Committee / 
Mini Workshops 
 

Marian Williamson, Maria 
Lodzinski, Jude Grebeldinger, 
Darlene Finch, Nancy 
McMurdo, Trish Sayer 

Library Betti McGilvery, Phyllis Argyle , 
Eryl Shindel, Louise Keats 

Newsletter Editor & FB /  
Newsletter Assistant 

Karen Biddlecombe 
Val Marus 

Retreat Committee  NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

Bus Trip Chair Sharon Roye Youth Outreach NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

GUILD MEMBERSHIP RUNS 

FROM SEPT TO SEPT.  

THERE IS A NEW MEMBER-

SHIP FORM TO BE FILLED 

IN THIS YEAR, STOP BY 

AND SIGN UP FOR THE 

2019/2020 YEAR AND PAY 

YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE 

(OR YOU CAN e-TRANSFER 

IT).  THERE IS NO CHANGE 

TO THE ANNUAL FEE. 

MEMBERS WHO ARE 90+ 

YEARS YOUNG HAVE LIFE 

TIME MEMBERSHIP—NO 

FEE WELCOME BACK :) 

mailto:valmarus@dccnet.com
mailto:krtrent@telus.net
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

S.C.Q.G. RESOURCE DAY MINUTES:  Sept 28th, 2019 

Call to Order: 
Rojean Trent called the meeting 
to order at 11:00 am. She 
thanked Pender Harbour           
Piecemakers for hosting.  The 
hostess at the next meeting is ½ 
Moon Crazies. 
It was MOVED and               
SECONDED that the minutes of 
the meeting held May 25, 2019 
be approved as circulated in the 
Newsletter. 

CARRIED 
 

Correspondence: 
We have received a thank you 
card from Diane Carson & Anne 
Beaudoin, info on the Chilliwack 
Quilt Show, a message from 
Heidi Coleman asking for a   
sewing teacher in Gibsons for 
VCH Mental Health, and Jeanne 
Fike is asking for help with a 
baby quilt. HAW thank you’ s 
from Hope of Schoolhouse 
Quilters Guild Comox Valley 
and Myrt Brewster of               
Timberlane Quilters’. 
 

Publicity: 
An email was sent to the Coast 
Reporter Calendar announcing 
our trunk show today and a 
write up was printed in the 
Coast Reporter about our HAW. 
A request was made for some-
one to cover the Secretary’s job 
for January, February and 
March. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: 
The books are being reviewed 
at this time.  E-transfers have 
been a little tricky.  Make sure 
you use the correct password or 
at least let Helene know what 
password you used. 
 

Old Business:  
HAW report see page 10. 
Rojean read out the list of this 
year’s volunteers which also 
was listed in the September 
Newsletter. 
 

 
New Business: 
Anne Selder is collecting Xmas      

stockings for Shorncliffe and Totem.  
You can get a pattern from her. 
Karen Biddlecombe is collecting  

reading glasses to take to Bali April 

2020.  Please ask friends if they have 

some that can be donated as per 

Karen’s Bali write up in the            

September 2019 Newsletter. 

 
Committee Reports: 
 

Block of the Month: 
Vicki Kay won the B of the M. 32 
blocks were made. 
 

Library: 
We’d like to thank Judith Haugen for 
her work in the Library, she is         
stepping down.  We would love to 
have another volunteer; please          
consider helping out in the Library. 
Thank you to everyone who has         
donated books & magazines.  We will 
be adding some to the library and the 
rest will go into our annual book sale, 
hopefully in October or November. 
Reminder to let us know if you hear of 
a book or magazine you would like us 
to add to our collection. Also you can 
do one renewal. 
 

CQA: 
As emailed to the membership.   
 

Comfort Society: 
We’ve received thank you notes from 
the Coffee Shack group in Gibsons 
for the quilts they received. 
We’ve recently distributed quilts to the 
following:  Hospital Maternity 20 baby 
quilts, The Family Place 5 quilts which 
included a large quilt to hang on a 
wall at their new centre. 
Today we have received 43 quilts and 
17 baby hats. 
The placemats from the HAW            
competition will be going to Meals on 
Wheels and Home Care Services in 
Sechelt and Pender Harbour.  Let’s 
do Christmas placemats for them too. 
Thanks to all of you who brought in 
quilts and fabric today. 
Kevin from Dragonfly (HAW vendor) 
has offered us a free roll of batting for 
our comfort quilts. 
Remember to sign out kits. 

 

Membership: 
Pauline Weber reported there were 78 
members, 6 new and 1 visitor in            
attendance.  Door prizes were bought 
from Fibre Expressions and won by 
Marie Malcolm, Nona Fellows and   
Nancy McMurdo.  There were 6 Scrap 
Catchers left over from HAW and were 
won by Shirley McCaughtrie, Flo        
Lindsey, Jude Grebeldinger, Cheryl 
Richards, Judi Wilson and Leslie Bing. 
 

Program Report:       
See page 5 & 6.  
 
Newsletter: 
The deadline is October 4.                
Advertisers are: Stitch & Bobbin,      
Fibre Works, Fibre Expressions,        
Wildflower, Sew Easy and Euro Tech 
make sure you tell them you see their 
ad in our newsletter! 
 

Sunshine: 
One card was sent out. A member had 
a family member pass away. 
 

Quilt Show 2021: 
Please consider volunteering.           
Karen B. will mentor. 
 

Website: 
Nothing to report. 
 

Bus Trips: 
There are 5 seats left on the             
Seniors’ Bus for the October 1 trip.  We 
are planning a November trip to            
Dragonfly in Cloverdale/Surrey and one 
other stop.  More info to come. 
 
President’s Challenge: 
Will be announced next month. 
 

Show and Tell was great. 
 

Meeting 
adjourned 
at 12:10. 
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

S.C.Q.G. BOARD MINUTES:  Sept 28th, 2019 

Present:   
Rojean Trent    Moira Sarling  
Lee Ewing    Jeanette Thompson 
Helene Johnson   Karen Biddlecombe 
Marian Williamson  Lynda White 
Mona MacKinnon  
  
  

Call to Order: 

Rojean Trent called the meeting to 
order at 1:45 p.m. 

It was MOVED and SECONDED that 
the minutes of the Board meetings 
held May 25, 2019 be approved as 
circulated in the newsletter. 
   CARRIED 

It was MOVED and SECONDED that 
the minutes of the Planning Meeting of 
Sept 8/19 be amended to: “The       
Comfort Society is considering buying 
backing” not that they were buying a 
bolt.       CARRIED
    
Treasurer: 
Books are being reviewed. The         
November 2017/2018 mini workshops 
should come under the Program 
budget. This should be reflected in the 
books.  A computer bag with wheels 
will be purchased for the Treasurer.   
 
Old Business: 
The Board Members voted in favour of 
staying in HAW.  The membership will 

be asked to vote on staying in 
HAW at the October meeting. Only 
those not attending will be asked 
to respond by email their                
preference to Rojean Trent. 
 
New Business: 
There will be a reminder of the 
November Annual General          
Meeting. 
    
    
Program: 
There is nothing to add to the    
report given at the earlier meeting. 
 
Comfort: 
Quilts will be donated to cancer 
patients at the hospital if they 
would like one. The September 
2017 gaming license needs to 
have a report completed.  This is 
being looked after.  There was a 
discussion about the funds in the 
Comfort Society. 
 
Membership: 
There were 84 paid memberships 
and 2 exempt members.  Member-
ship forms are now good for 5 
years.  Please remember to have 
everyone sign for door prizes. 
 
Website: 
It was discussed that we put the 

Program Chart, membership 
forms and reimbursement forms 
on line for our membership. 
 
Quilt Show 2021: 
Now is the time to ask for volun-
teers for the Quilt Show.  Karen is 
available to mentor the volunteers/
committee heads. 
 
 
Satellite Group Rep Reports: 
 
Gone to Pieces are making a  
raffle quilt for the Roberts Creek 
Community Association to help 
raise money for a new roof. 
 
 
½ Moon Crazies are having a 
retreat in March at the Gibsons 
Garden Hotel. 
 
Fat Quarters are planning a 
Christmas project. 
 
Pender Harbour Piecemakers 
are having a retreat in November 
at the Gibsons Garden Hotel. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm 
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OCTOBER, 2019 PROGRAM ACTIVITIES  
Your 2019 -2020 Program Committee 

Marian Williamson  marianwilliamson@hotmail.com  Jude Grebeldinger jgrebel@gmail.com    
Maria Lodzinski                 marialodzinski@gmail.com   Darlene Finch darleneefinch@gmail.com       
Nancy McMurdo                nmcmurdo@telus.net   Trish Sayer sayertrish@gmail.com 

         HELP NEEDED: We welcome any members to this committee. Please contact Marian.                               
Join the planning, share ideas and have fun! Have your say to make your guild truly yours. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

RECAP AND THANKS:  Program Committee Report for Sept. 28th, 2019 Resource Day 

May 26th and 27th workshop with Marianne Haak was a huge success for 14 participants. I heard comments like this 

workshop was a game changer, the improv part brought together what was learned at other workshops. 

5 members attended the mini workshop on “Continuous Bias Binding”. Thanks to Marian Williamson for her                

instruction and guidance. 

On September 20th in conjunction with HAW, Catherine Nicholls led the Great Blue Heron Workshop for a full class of 

members and HAW guests. We are looking forward to seeing the Herons show up on Resource Day. All loved the        

innovative lunch provided and thought this was a good idea for future workshops. Thanks to Angel Val. 

Many thanks to Wilma Brock for her interesting trunk show, “My Quilting & Fibre Journey”. We all enjoyed the  

journey from how she started out with her quilts right through the changes and artistic development. Wow! Impressive! 

Phyllis Argyle and Karen Biddlecombe were the lucky winners in the “Space” fat quarter draw. Thanks to all those who 
participated. 

A one page summary of the Program Activities and Workshops for the upcoming year was made available on 

Resource Day. A copy of this is attached below—see page 11. 

The First Challenge of the year was announced. WHIP (Work Hopefully in Progress): 

• Prepare a list (2 copies) of 6 UFO projects – for 6 months (or 2 lists of 6) Number them 1-6 

• Bring lists to October Resource Day where a draw will be done to pick a number (i.e. #5 drawn) 

• November bring the finished project and all #5’s will be displayed 

• Everyone who brings in their finished project will have their name put in a draw for one lucky winner. 

• This will be repeated each Resource Day from January to May 2020 

• If you are away for the reveal, please bring the finished product in the next month for display. When you 

are here pick the project # for the month you are here. 

_Next Resource Day PROGRAM ACTIVITIES:  for October 26/19_______ 

Mini Workshop – “Origami/Folded Fabric” with Shel Hein - Cost $5.00 Register at front desk—Starts: 9:30am         
Fat Quarter Draw – Oceans/Sea Life     

Introduction:  Magazine Challenge 

Program – Trunk Show by Janet Harper “Where will this Adventure Take Me Next”    

Bring in Your WHIP List (First number will be drawn for Reveal at November 30th Resource Day) 

Request: Members please save your selvages + 2” for Selvage Project Mini Workshop in May 2020 

Interested in a Members Studio Tour?:  Any member who would like to participate in opening their studio for a 
members tour, please contact Marian.  More info to follow.     Continued next page... 

mailto:marianwilliamson@hotmail.com
mailto:jgrebel@gmail.com
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

 

Comfort Society Report –  2019/2020 
 

Last month brought us many quilts and of course, placemats from HAW.  Thanks 
again to all our    quilters. 

 
We've had a request for suggested quilt sizes.  They are available at the Comfort So-

ciety table on      Resource Day. 
 

Remember to sign out the quilt kits that are available.  There is a prize for the first 
four returned. Only one prize per member however. 

 
If you know of a charity or group for our quilt distribution please let us know. 

 
Thank You 
 
Lynda White 
Comfort Society  

UP COMING WORKSHOPS 

Please Note: All Workshops will be held at Eric Cardinal Hall from 9:30 – 3:30.  Bring your mug and lunch. 

 

Sunday, October 27: “Banditry” (Chickadees) with Catherine Nicholls is full.                                            . 

Wednesday, November 6, 2019 : Second “BANDITRY” with Catherine Nicholls ($50.00)                           
Two spaces left before a waiting list. Looking for an Angel.   

Sunday, March 29, 2020: Cappuccino Placemats (Judy Niemeyer technique) with Anne Hall ($100.00 will 
include pattern.) Negotiating a pattern change. Will update in October. 

Sunday, May 31, 2020: Branching Out “Nature’s Threadwork Techniques” with Susan   Jensen ($75.00 
plus $20 kit fee to be paid to Instructor) Looking for an Angel.    

 Please note: Payment due at registration. E-transfers available if paid within one week of registration. 

 Register at Resource Day – Program Desk or contact Marian Williamson 

OCTOBER, 2019 PROGRAM ACTIVITIES cont. 

*********************************************************************************************************** 
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

HOLY FAMILY PARISH  HALL,  5700 

NICKERSON ROAD, WEST SECHELT  

Email:  fibreworksgallery@telus.net 

www.fibreworksgallery.com 

                              604-883-2380  12887 Sunshine Coast Hwy (the yurts) 

Madeira Park, Gallery/Studio Hours: Wed—Sunday: 11am to 5pm and by appointment 

EXHIBITS:  

Sept 28th - Nov 11th -- "Bro-ken" -- Catherine Nicholls & Elizabeth Harris                                                                       

 

WORKSHOPS:  

Nov 2nd & 3rd -- "Elements" --  Catherine Nicholls   $195+gst;  -- 10:00 - 4:00 pm 

Some classes have a materials list and lab fee - see the website for details 

ONGOING ACTIVITIES:  

Year-round: Wednesdays -- Weavers Circle with Mary Bentley -- 9:30-3:30 pm -- $10 drop in fee 

April-October: Sundays -- Slow Sundays (drop in makers circle)  -- 12:00 -4:00 pm -- FREE  

Year-round: Monthly Spin In will be held on the last Thursday each month  -- Spin In -- 10:00 - 4:00 pm -- FREE  

Sunshine Coast Art Crawl 2019 -- Oct 18 - 20, 2019 -- A scenic coastal tour from Langdale to Earls Cove of 165 artist 

studios, galleries and more, opening their doors to the public. 

 

Please call the gallery 604-883-2380 to register or visit our website www.fibreworksgallery.com for more information.                
Looking  forward to seeing you at the yurts in 2019!  

http://www.fibreworksgallery.com


Page  8 

 

 ******************************************* 

Our Fabric Gems 

Oct 18 - 19th, 2019 

Chilliwack Alliance Church 

Chilliwack Quilters’ Guild 

8700 Young Road, Chilliwack, BC 

$5.00  

 

CQA 

June 18 - 20, 2020  

Shaw Conference Centre, Edmonton, Alberta 

 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  OCT.  26TH,   2019      

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - SHOWS: 

 

  

City of Gardens Quilt Show 

Victoria Quilts’ Guild 

June 5 - 7, 2020 

Pearkes Recreation Centre 

3100 Tillicum Rd, Victoria, BC 

$8.00 

 

Hats off to Quilting Quilt Show 
Mayne Island Quilters Guild 

July 18, 2020, 10-4,  

Dinner Bay Park, Mayne Island BC 
******************** 

SOME QUILTS FROM NOV 2018 MEETING 

Hi my name is Edward the eagle and this is my friend, Loretta the wren. We need 

your help. When I showed up at the Gibsons Wildlife Rehab Centre, I was in bad 

shape. I'd been hit by a car and my wing was broken. They fed me and did as 

much as they could and then transported me to a new permanent home because I 

couldn't fly anymore. I couldn't disco dance anymore either  but I didn't consider 

that much of a loss.  My little friend Loretta also was in bad shape as she had 

flown into someone's window and they brought her to GWRC for help.  The folks 

at GWRC get birds and animals every week that are injured like us or exhausted 

from flying like those snow geese that fell out of the sky last year. My food - fresh 

salmon is super expensive and mealworms for Loretta are really expensive too. 

Who knew? And boy am I ever glad I don't eat mealworms! (eww).  GWRC are con-

stantly trying to raise funds because they are privately funded. They have an an-

nual silent auction in November and we are asking for any donations of small 

quilted or sewn items that can be used to raise money. If you would like to donate, 

please bring your items to the October Resource Day and some human named Nor-

iko will collect them. Thank you kindly and don't forget to put some sort of sticker 

on your big windows so Loretta and her friends don't keep bonking their heads 

into them.  

Sincerely, Edward and Loretta        (PLEASE SEE NORIKO KAWAGUCHI) 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORMS FOR THE SECHELT       

SENIORS ACTIVITY CENTRE WILL BE AVAILABLE AT THE 

OCTOBER 2019 RESOURCE DAY MEETING FROM JUDI  

WILSON.   

MEMBERSHIP RUNS JAN-DEC, $30, AND GIVES ACCESS TO 

ALL ACTIVITIES OF THE CENTRE AND ENABLES A QUILT 

GUILD MEMBER TO GO ON A BUS TRIP ORGANIZED BY 

THE GUILD. 

BUS TRIP CHAIR - SHARON ROYE SETS UP THE BUS TRIPS,  

WE ARE USING THE SENIORS BUS.  SO YOU HAVE TO BE A 

MEMBER OF THE SENIORS CENTRE TO GET ON THE BUS 

AND CAPTURE THESE SAVINGS.   
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HAW—Sept. 21, 2019 Recap:   

 
This event was held last Saturday Sept 21/19 after planning and commitments from all earlier this 
year.  It’s always tough to commit so early in the year however, we did have a waiting list which 
was filled by others who could not attend at the last minute.  The guild board had kind of lost track 
of the ‘5’ year schedule so a few ladies stepped up and put together a terrific program once this 
was announced.  
I’d like to thank Rojean Trent, Grace Whitlock, Ada Yeo and Marian Williamson who along with   
myself worked as a team to put the event on, and the volunteers who picked up campers and those 
flying in.  There were a couple of miscommunications on the day however by and large I think we 
can take the day as a success.  
Discussions need to be held with respect to staying in the HAW group. Quadra Island has either 
dropped out or merged with another group so the schedule to host is now down to a 4 year         
rotation. We had earlier thoughts whether we should stay in or not as our guild members hadn’t 
been traveling to other HAW events.  It was a pleasant surprise that so many off coast came so I 
think we need to conduct a poll from the entire guild before we opt out.  
Our statistics - we had 112 attendees with 50% of attendees from off coast.  
Lots of participation in our 2 challenges with enough blocks made for 3 quilts - the winners, I think, 
were all from Powell river.  
Additionally, good participation for the placemats - there were 48 submitted for judging. Winner was 
Val Marus. 
We had – and a thanks to all those who submitted door prizes - enough prizes for each attendee - 
how spoilt is that.  
Grace Whitlock made each attendee a scrap catcher which took all by surprise - thanks to the 
Comfort society for helping with this and for Grace for not only the time but materials she donated. 
Wildflower gave each attendee a 10% coupon for longarm services. And although Sew Easy was 
advised of the event and said they were going to do something it didn’t materialize.  
The centre piece mats were made by Ada Yeo & Lynda White-with quilting done by Wildflower and 
drawn at each table for 14 winners. Val Marus created the centre table numbers and 6 bunches of 
sprigs of Bay leaves at each table and I don’t think any were left.  
And there were 5 special draws that were done in a way so that the winner really wanted the prize 
vs getting it and not wanting it. So that worked out quite well. Rojean and her helpers did a fine job.  
We had a volunteer youth - Ayyah made herself available to help anyone who needed her from 
hanging and taking down quilts, goforthisandthat, parading quilts, kitchen setup etc. - this will help 
her volunteer hours needed for graduation. 
Vendors and guest speaker - we had a total of 4 including the guest speaker. Fibre Expressions, 
Crazy Quilt Cottage, Stitch & Bobbin and Dragon Fly. Kevin from Dragon Fly was also the featured 
guest speaker – and he talked about the artist they use for the fabric line they carry with explaining 
some of the process and had a nice array of quilts to look at.  
Food! Well what can I say. We gave Jonnita a lean budget and the freedom to do whatever lunch 
she wished. I found the salad in a mug and soup in a cup totally wonderful, her choices were spot 
on and her homemade bread divine. We gave her a good tip and donated about 17 vintage plates 
to her collection.  
The people who look after renting the Hall were so wonderful with allowing us to setup the           
afternoon before this.  This certainly took a lot of stress out and we were very ready for the ‘early’ 
birds as they came into the room.   
The class held the day before the event was at max and/exce their cost of the day included lunch 
by Jonnita too.  I heard it was a success.  
Budget - I need to talk to Helene about how much money we lost so…… that’s all I can say about 
the HAW. 
Respectfully submitted, Karen Biddlecombe 
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In 1982 a group of women on the Sunshine Coast 

got together to share their love of quilting. Pat  

Crucil, an accomplished quilter and teacher,         

established this first quilt group on the Coast. 

Today the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is the 

"umbrella" organization for six local community quilt 

groups from Pender Harbour to Gibsons, with a 

membership of 117. The guild promotes the joy of 

quilting on the Coast by providing enjoyment through 

quilt shows, classes, demonstrations and displays. 

We continue to meet eight days throughout our 

Guild year, from September to May at the Holy   

Family Parish Hall in West Sechelt (5700 Nickerson 

Road). Our meetings consist of Mini-Workshops, 

Business Meetings, Show and Tell, Library and a 

Program. 

P.O. Box 2083 

Sechelt, B.C.   

V0N 3A0 

SUNSHINE COAST 
QUILTERS’ 
GUILD  

HISTORY 

www.scquiltersguild.com  

Guild memberships are renewed each year 

starting in September, and are valid until 

September 30 of the following year.  

Memberships cost $40 if you access the 

newsletter on our web site.  Additional 

charges to cover postage are imposed if you 

prefer to have printed copies mailed to you. 

We welcome guests (there is a nominal drop

-in fee of $7) and love to have new        

members join us. 

S.C.Q.G. LIBRARY 

We are looking for recommendations for new books, magazines and DVDs. Please 

tell us what you would like to be able to borrow from your library. What topics or 

special techniques would you like to learn more about? Does your favourite quilter/

instructor have their own book? Email Phyllis Argyle at  

phyllis.argyle@gmail.com with your ideas. 

If you can’t make it to a meeting, let us know the number on the sticker on the 

front of the book or magazine so we can renew your library books for you. Call 

Phyllis at 604-885-3285 or email the above address. There will be only one (1)         

renewal.  Thanks very much from your library committee: Betti McGilvery, Eryl 

Shindel, Louise Keats, Phyllis Argyle. 

GUILD MEMBERSHIP, EVENT PAYMENTS 

The membership year runs from Sept to Sept annually, membership fees are pro-rated after 

January meeting—see the membership table for details. 

IF you wish to pay for your membership via e-Transfer send your fee to 

greg.helene.johnston@gmail.com With the question: What am I paying for.                                                          

 With the password:  membership2019.             

Membership forms will be available at the desk for new members. 

IF you wish to pay for a Class or an Event send e-transfer  to Helene and she will notify the correct       

department (ex. Program, Membership etc.). 

 

mailto:phyllis.argyle@gmail.com
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